职教高考文化基础课配套学习用书

主编

李碧华

陈

容

岳中权

滚动强·

周测+月考+综合测评

开明出版社

滚动强· 训3

周测+月考+综合测评



定价: 35.00元

(基础模块・3)

李碧华

岳中权

开明出版社

职教高考文化基础课配套学习用书

英语滚动强训

(基础模块・3)

主 编 李碧华 陈 容 岳中权副主编 刘朝玲 邹小红



图书在版编目(CIP)数据

英语滚动强训:基础模块.3/李碧华,陈容,岳中权主编.一北京:开明出版社,2024.9.--ISBN 978-7-5131-9197-5

T. G634.413

中国国家版本馆 CIP 数据核字第 2024HB8241 号

责任编辑:王丽静

YINGYU GUNDONG QIANGXUN(JICHU MOKUAI • 3)

英语滚动强训(基础模块・3)

主 编:李碧华 陈 容 岳中权

出 版:开明出版社

(北京市海淀区西三环北路 25 号 邮编 100089)

印 刷:三河市龙大印装有限公司

开 本:787 mm×1092 mm 1/8

印 张:10.5

字 数:256 千字

版 次:2024年9月第1版

印 次:2024年9月第1次印刷

定 价:35.00元

印刷、装订质量问题,出版社负责调换。联系电话:(010)88817647

前 言

职业教育是我国现代教育的重要组成部分,中等职业学校必须依据职业教育的要求与时俱进,不断进行教育教学改革。本书以最新版的中等职业学校公共基础课程的英语教材为编写依据,以培育学生的课程核心素养为着力点,以深化学校教育教学改革、提高课堂教学实效性为目标,以细化解读有关课程标准要求为基础,充分体现学生的主体地位,进而激发学生的学习积极性,挖掘学生的英语学习潜力。本书题型与对口升学考试接轨,内容新颖,不仅可以科学地检测学生的学习效果,也可以有效地提高学生的解题能力。

本书共包括 20 套复习卷,每周 1 套。第 1 周复习第 1 单元,第 2 周复习第 2 单元,第 3 周综合复习第 1 单元和第 2 单元所学内容,第 4 周巩固练习第 1 单元和第 2 单元的内容,以此类推,循序渐进。学生通过反复滚动训练,可以巩固所学知识和提升解题能力。

本书每套试卷都包括单词拼写、单项选择、补全对话、完形填空、阅读理解、翻译和书面表达 7种题型。其中,单词拼写主要考查《英语》(基础模块 3)每个单元中的重要词汇;单项选择主要考查《英语》(基础模块 3)每个单元中的重点词汇、语法和交际用语;补全对话主要考查学生交际应用英语的能力;完形填空、翻译主要考查学生的语言知识综合运用能力;阅读理解和书面表达旨在提高学生的阅读和写作能力。

由于编者能力有限,书中难免存在不当之处,恳请广大师生在使用后提出宝贵的意见和建议, 以便我们及时做出修正。

编者

目 录

第1周	Unit 1 Festivals Around the World ·····	共8页
第2周	Unit 2 Community Life	共8页
第3周	Revision(Unit 1—Unit 2)	共8页
第4周	月考1	共8页
第5周	Unit 3 Artificial Intelligence ······	共8页
第6周	Unit 4 Customer Service	共8页
第7周	Revision(Unit 3—Unit 4) ·····	共8页
第8周	月考 2	共8页
第9周	Revision(Unit 1—Unit 4) ·····	共8页
第 10 周	期中测试卷	共8页
第 11 周	Unit 5 Natural Wonders in the World	共8页
第 12 周	Unit 6 Living History of Culture	共8页
第 13 周	Revision(Unit 5—Unit 6)	共8页
第 14 周	月考3	共8页
第 15 周	Unit 7 Natural Disasters	共8页
第 16 周	Unit 8 Role Models of the Times	共8页
第 17 周	Revision(Unit 7—Unit 8)	共8页
第 18 周	月考 4	共8页
第 19 周	Revision(Unit 5—Unit 8)	共8页
第 20 周	期末测试卷	共8页

第 1 周 Unit 1 Festivals Around the World

(共100分,考试时间120分钟)

_	、单词拼写(共5小题,每小题1分,共5分)	
ι.	We'll eat mooncakes,(欣赏) the f	ull moon and have dinner together.
2.	The dormitory is clean and(明亮的	句).
3.	How do you (庆祝) the Lantern F	estival in China?
1.	Some people say house prices are (期待) to continue going down sharply.
	Could you tell me your plans for the coming	Mid-Autumn(节目)?
_	、单项选择(共15小题,每小题1分,共15分)	
5.	It is time or we will not be able to	catch the last bus.
	A. setting off	B. set off
	C. sets off	D. to set off
7.	Thanks for your help. I really it.	
	A. require	B. experience
	C. appreciate	D. interview
3.	Since her opinion was very to mine	e, we reached an agreement right away.
	A. different	B. opposite
	C. similar	D. same
).	Generally speaking, you to get t	o your friend's home on time or a few minutes
	earlier.	
	A. expecting	B. are expected
	C. expected	D. to expect
10	. I a gift this morning, but I refuse	ed to it.
	A. receive; accept	B. received; accept
	C. accept; received	D. accepted; receive

11.	The dragon boat is very beautiful	it goes fast on the river.
	A. but	B. and
	C. so	D. because
12.	The most important festival in Cl	nina is the Spring Festival.
	A. tradition	B. traditions
	C. traditional	D. traditionally
13.	My house was flowers.	
	A. decorate	B. decorate with
	C. decorated	D. decorated with
14.	The sad event on the day of his 1	8-year-old birthday.
	A. took off	B. will take up
	C. took place	D. takes down
15.	The final exam is just around the corner, h	out he has not begun
	A. preparing	B. prepared
	C. to prepare	D. prepares
16.	Diana used to to work, but no	w she is used to because the road is
	crowded and she wants to keep fit.	
	A. drive; walking	B. drive; walk
	C. driving; walk	D. driving; walking
17.	Sylvie prefers the piano to dancin	ıg.
	A. playing	B. to play
	C. play	D. plays
18.	—Could you tell me something about the L	antern Festival?
	<u> </u>	
	A. You're welcome.	B. Sure, I'd love to.
	C. Go ahead.	D. That's OK.
19.	Jobs are more insecure (无保障的	J) than they were ten years ago.
	A. yesterday	B. nowadays
	C. tomorrow	D. once
20.	—I will go to the countryside and spend th	e New Year with my grandparents.
	A. Have a wonderful time.	B. My pleasure.
	C. Good luck.	D. That's right.

B: Hi, Helen. <u>21</u>
A: Oh, hi, Susan. How was your Spring Festival holiday?
B: Well <u>22</u>
A: Wow, snowing! Did you go skiing (滑雪), or build a snowman?23
B: Actually, it snowed so much that my train got stuck and I couldn't get home!
A: Oh no! Did you miss the Spring Festival? <u>24</u>
B: I had to wait for hours on the train.
A: That's terrible!
B: That's not all. 25 It had all the presents for my family!
A: It sounds like you had the worst holiday ever!
A. How are you?
B. What happened?
C. It is Susan here.
D. I left my bag on the train.
E. I guess you had fun!
F. Why not?
G. It was snowing heavily.
21 22 23 24 25
四、完形填空(共 10 小题,每小题 1.5 分,共 15 分)
One of the biggest festivals in the West is May Day. It's usually on May 1st, and many
countries in Europe and North America celebrate it.
May Day is nothing 26 . In fact, it comes from three even older festivals: Floralia,
Beltane, and Walpurgis Night. The first was an ancient festival in Italy. It27 Flora, the
goddess of flowers. The second is still big in Ireland and Scotland.
Bonfires (篝火) are an important 28 of Beltane. People jump over them for being
29 . They think doing this will bring them good luck. In Northern and Central Europe,
23. They think doing this will bring them good luck. In Northern and Central Europe,

三、补全对话(共5小题,每小题2分,共10分)

A: Hello? This is Helen.

32 and new life.

Another tradition is making crowns (王冠) out of flowers. They are symbols of spring, and people wear them __33__ on their heads. People even use them to decorate their homes, partners, and family members.

For some <u>34</u>, spring comes to life as a real person. They name a young woman the May Queen. She wears a white dress and has a crown of flowers, and the festival <u>35</u>. May Day is a great way to welcome spring!

26. A.	silly	В.	similar	C.	new	D.	empty
27. A.	fed	В.	controlled	C.	agreed	D.	remembered
28. A.	change	В.	part	C.	team	D.	notebook
29. A.	tiny	В.	stupid	C.	lucky	D.	correct
30. A.	safe	В.	nervous	C.	polite	D.	cheap
31. A.	number	В.	price	C.	speed	D.	ability
32. A.	fun	В.	money	C.	trick	D.	order
33. A.	wisely	В.	hardly	C.	happily	D.	suddenly
34. A.	relatives	В.	cultures	C.	steps	D.	inventions
35. A.	begins	В.	continues	C.	stops	D.	respects

五、阅读理解(共15小题,每小题2分,共30分)

Α

On New Year's Eve, people in Italy throw out all the old things. So there are chairs, beds, clothes and plates in the streets.

In Spain, the New Year comes more quietly. In the evening people come together to the streets. Each holds grapes. When 12:00 am comes, people start eating the grapes.

In Japan, people eat noodles on New Year's Eve. This food is said to bring long life. Early the next morning, some Japanese people climb Mount Fuji. There they watch the first sunrise of the new year.

Different countries have different customs. People from different countries celebrate the New Year in their ways. The same topic is love and welcoming new life. A new year is a new start for everyone. It gives us a new chance in our work and study. We should work hard in the new year.

36.	This passage is mainly about New Y	Year's Eve in	
	A. Italy	B. Spain	
	C. Japan	D. Italy, Spain and Japa	ın

give life. For example, people decorate something with flowers. Then, they dance around it for

May Day is about the return of spring. It celebrates plants', animals' and people's 31 to

people also light bonfires for Walpurgis Night. The bonfires keep them 30 from bad things.

Over time, these festivals helped make our modern May Day.

37. People in Spain welco	come the New Yea	r by after 1	2:00 am.	44. Mr. Lee thought the English boy _	.			
A. eating grapes		B. eating noodl	es	A. was a bad boy				
C. throwing the old	things	D. watching the	e sunrise	B. was friendly				
38. People in both Spain and Japan to welcome the New Year.			ew Year.	C. shouldn't ring the bell at midnig	ht			
A. throw things awa	ay	B. sing and dar	nce	D. did a dangerous thing				
C. eat some food		D. climb a mou	ıntain	45. From this passage, we learn that pe	eople can on April Fool's Day.			
39. Some Japanese peopl	le climb Mount Fu	iji to on the	first day of the new year.	A. say "Hello" to each other	B. sing and dance at night			
A. look at the stars		B. make the Ne	ew Year's wishes	C. play jokes on each other	D. send presents to children			
C. see the sun comin	ng up	D. have a rest			C			
40. The people in	hope to get lo	ng life from their Nev	w Year's food.	Gabriel was a waiter. He loved going	to work during holidays like Christmas, Thanksgiving, and			
A. Japan	B. China	C. Spain	D. Italy	Easter. When there was work during holic	lays, it usually meant there would be big tips (小费). The			
		В		restaurant where he worked was doing a sp	pecial brunch for Easter this year.			
Mr. Lee was in bed	and was trying to	go to sleep when he h	neard the bell ring. He turned on	When Gabriel showed up, he saw	a big Easter Bunny (复活节兔子) walking around the			
the light and looked at hi	is clock. It was 1	2:00 am. "Who can	it be at this time of night?" He	restaurant. However, as people started	showing up, he noticed that the Easter Bunny wasn't			
thought. He decided to g	go and find out. So	o he got out of bed, pu	ut on his dressing gown and went	coming out to greet the people. Gabriel's boss, Jackie, went up to him. His boss wanted him to				
to the door. When he ope	ened the door, the	ere was nobody there.	"That is very strange." Then he	take over as the Easter Bunny. Gabriel agreed.				
went back to his bedroon	m, took off his dr	ressing gown, got bac	ck into bed, turned off the light	As he walked out fully dressed like the Easter Bunny, he saw children lining up to take				
and tried to go to sleep.				pictures with him. He walked over and	took pictures with everyone that was in line.			
A few minutes later	he heard the bell	again. Mr. Lee jum	ped out of bed very quickly and	There was a little train for the child	lren outside in the garden. The children were asking him			
rushed to the door. He o	ppened it, but agai	n he found no one the	ere. He closed the door and felt a	if he was the real Easter Bunny, and is	f he had been to Disneyland, Gabriel nodded his head.			
bit angry. Then he saw a	a piece of paper or	n the floor. He picked	d it up. There were some words	After he got off the train, he walked aro	ound the restaurant and started dancing in the restaurant.			
on it: "It is now after mi	idnight, so it is A	april Fool's Day. Hap	py April Fool's Day!"	People started to applaud (鼓掌) as they	ate. It was the first time Gabriel had ever dressed up as			
"Oh, it was the Eng	glish boy next doo	r!" Mr. Lee exclaime	ed (惊叫) and almost smiled. He	the Easter Bunny, but he loved every se	econd of it.			
went back to bed and fell	l asleep at once.	The bell did not ring a	again.	46. Why did Gabriel like working during holidays?				
41. When did Mr. Lee g	go to bed?			A. Because he could enjoy a special brunch.				
A. Before 12:00 am.		B. After 12:00	am.	B. Because he was the best waiter t	here.			
C. As soon as the be	ell rang.	D. When he say	w the boy.	C. Because he would get big tips.				
42. How did Mr. Lee fee	eel when the bell r	ang the second time?		D. Because he was free at that time.				
A. Excited.		B. Angry.		47. Which of the following is NOT true	?			
C. Scared.		D. Surprised.		A. The first Easter Bunny didn't go out to greet people.				
43. Mr. Lee found	on the floor	at last.		B. Jackie asked Gabriel to dress up as the Easter Bunny instead.				
A. a letter		B. a stamp		C. Gabriel didn't enjoy dressing up	as the Easter Bunny.			
C. a book		D. a piece of pa	aper	D. People liked Gabriel as the Easte	er Bunny.			

48. It was the time fo	r Gabriel to dress up as the Easter Bunny.	Part B 请根据中文提示,将下列译成英语的句子补充完整,并将答案写在相应的横线上。
A. first	B. second	54. 我的看法和她的相似。
C. third	D. fourth	My opinion is hers.
49. What does the underlined w	ord "it" refer to (指代)?	55. 人们认为那是丰收和健康的象征。
A. The restaurant.	B. The garden.	People believe that is good harvests and health.
C. The line.	D. The dressing-up.	七、书面表达(共 15 分)
50. What happened when Gabri	el dressed like the Easter Bunny?	假如你是某职业学校的学生李华,即将参加学校举办的以"节日"为主题的英语演讲比赛,请
A. He walked around the re	estaurant all day.	你写一篇英语演讲稿,介绍一个节日。
B. He took pictures with m	any people in the restaurant.	注意:
C. He got on the train and	left the restaurant.	(1) 词数 80 左右;
D. He performed a dance in	the garden.	(2) 可适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。
六、翻译(共5小题,每小题2分,	共 10 分)	
Part A 请将下面的英语句子翻	译成汉语,并将答案写在相应的横线上。	
51. I am not good at expressing my feelings.		
52. This party is held in celebra	ation of the good harvest.	
53. The Spring Festival falls on	the first day of the first Chinese lunar month.	

第 2 周 Unit 2 Community Life

(共100分,考试时间120分钟)

– ,	单词拼写(共5小题,每小题1分,共5分)		
1.	I found the young man's dark blue eyes ve	ery (吸引人的).	
2.	You'd better make a(清单) in c	case you forget something important.	
3.	The (目的) of the research is to	o find out more about the causes of the disease.	
4.	If you want to be a better person, you should	d start by adopting a healthy(生活方式	(,
5.	His office is located in the central business	ss(🗵).	
=,	单项选择(共15小题,每小题1分,共15分	分)	
6.	If you get lost in a foreign country, I sugg	gest you ask a for help.	
	A. tourist	B. local	
	C. foreigner	D. student	
7.	He is the only person I can fully	y trust and want to talk with.	
	A. which	B. whose	
	C. that	D. who	
8.	Some experts were invited to the	e bridge to make sure it was safe.	
	A. look up	B. hand in	
	C. break down	D. check out	
9.	Yesterday I came across a wooden house _	door was painted green.	
	A. whose	B. which	
	C. that	D. whom	
10.	Call me at your and we can disc	ccuss the details.	
	A. request	B. side	
	C. service	D. convenience	
11.	Not only is the hotel well-located, but its	s price is quite	
	A. attract B. attractive	C. attraction D. attack	
	# 0 m II : 0 d	· I'	

12.	After several apartments, I decid	led to buy the first one.
	A. comparing	B. choosing
	C. discovered	D. created
13.	This evening dress you well.	
	A. matches	B. shows
	C. suits	D. pays
14.	Could you tell me the way to the	gym?
	A. nearest	B. near
	C. nearer	D. nearly
15.	When you drive in England, you	be very careful.
	A. can	B. would
	C. have to	D. may
16.	It is a good idea to work out frequently. $_$, you should have more fresh vegetables.
	A. However	B. What's more
	C. All in all	D. In other words
17.	They were not allowed to talk to the ones	who sat to them during the meal.
	A. near	B. opposite
	C. beside	D. behind
18.	—How long does it take you to get to the	bus station?
	A. It's about twenty kilometres.	B. I ride my bike.
	C. It's about half an hour by subway.	D. I get there quickly.
19.	It is just from my house to the b	us station.
	A. ten minutes' walk	B. ten minute walk
	C. ten minutes walk	D. ten-minute walks
20.	—Excuse me, could you tell me the way to	the supermarket?
	_ <u></u>	
	A. Don't mention it.	
	B. Go straight and turn left.	
	C. Take it easy.	
	D. It's none of your business.	
三、	补全对话(共5小题,每小题2分,共10分)	
Α:	Excuse me, madam. You can't park in from	nt of the shop.

第2周 Unit 2 Community Life 第2页(共8页)

第2周 Unit 2 Community Life 第1页(共8页)

B: I'm so sorry. It's my first time to drive alone21	thinks this will really	35 more colors to	his students' school lif	fe.	
A: 22 I think you can park there.	26. A. students	B. people	C. friends	D. villagers	
B:23	27. A. talk about	B. listen to	C. think of	D. look at	
A: About two kilometres.	28. A. her	B. its	C. his	D. their	
B: Thanks. Can you tell me the way there?	29. A. fights	B. makes	C. crosses	D. misses	
A: You can use the guide map in your car. <u>24</u>	30. A. where	B. what	C. when	D. why	
B. But I don't know how to use it! Can you help me?	31. A. 13 year old	B. 13 years old	C. 13-years-old	D. 13-year-old	
A: 25 All right, it's OK now.	32. A. So	B. Because	C. But	D. And	
B: It's very kind of you. Thank you so much!	33. A. never	B. often	C. sometimes	D. always	
A: You are welcome.	34. A. with	B. for	C. to	D. from	
A WII of all and a	35. A. get	B. bring	C. paint	D. take	
A. What's the matter?	五、阅读理解(共15小	题,每小题 2 分,共 30	分)		
B. It will take you there.			A		
C. There is a parking lot near the supermarket.	Dear Mary,				
D. How far is it from here?	I'm very busy v	with my work. But m	ny mother needs my k	eys. She can't get into my	
E. The road is too busy.	house. Please help me take the keys to her. It's not difficult to find my house. Now let me tell				
F. I really can't find a place to park my car.	you how to get to my house.				
G. Well, you can do it like this.		-	building. Pass it and g	o straight. Turn right at the	
01 00 01 01	traffic light, and the	n you'll get to Lao Str	reet. There is a post of	fice on your left and then go	
21 22 23 24 25	down the street. Go through Green Street, High Street and River Street. Then turn left into Long Street. Go down the street and you can see a supermarket. My house is next to it. My mother will wait for you in the garden in front of my house.				
四、完形填空(共 10 小题,每小题 1.5 分,共 15 分)					
Do you know your neighbors? Are you good <u>26</u> with any of them? Can you <u>27</u> their					
names when you see them? Young people from Live Oak in the US would say yes.	Thanks a lot. S		·		
They join in an experiment. In the experiment, these young people take photos of <u>28</u>		•		Yours,	
neighbors and post the pictures on a website. Then the website <u>29</u> every four or six pictures into				Linda	
big ones and emails back these big pictures. People put the big pictures on city walls, so they are					
everywhere in Live Oak. From the pictures, people can know who their neighbors are, how their life is	36. What does Linda	want Mary to do?			
and even <u>30</u> their neighbors live. For example, Nick, a <u>31</u> boy, takes a photo of an old man	A. Take her keys	s to her mother.	B. Look for her ke	eys.	
called Bob Freeman. He calls Bob "The Superman". Why? Nick takes the picture just outside a	C. Tell her the w	vay to the bank.	D. Help her mothe	er look for keys.	
supermarket. The word "supermarket" has a "super" and Bob's last name has a "man". 32 he can	37. How many streets	s are mentioned in the	letter?		
put the "man" and the "super" together to make Bob "The Superman". Isn't it fun? Nick says he learns	A. Four.	B. Five.	C. Six.	D. Seven.	
a lot and he can meet the neighbors he <u>33</u> knows before.	38. Where will Linda	's mother wait for Man	ry?		
More and more people join in the experiment. For example, a head teacher <u>34</u> a special	A. Next to the su	upermarket.	B. In front of the	garden.	
school (特殊学校) is also in the experiment. He has the experiment at his school because he	C. Behind the ho	use.	D. In the garden.		

- 39. From the letter, we know that .
 - A. Linda doesn't tell Mary the way to her house
 - B. Linda's mother is in the bank
 - C. Linda is not very busy with her work
 - D. Linda tells Mary to turn left into Long Street
- 40. What's the main idea of the letter?
 - A. Linda tells Mary the way to her house to help her mother.
 - B. Mary wants to visit Linda's house.
 - C. Mary knows the way to Linda's house.
 - D. Linda's mother is in Mary's house.

B

Is a nearby neighbor better than a faraway cousin? Gerry Suttle, an American lady, believes that it's true. Her kind neighbors once helped her out when she was in a big trouble.

Mrs. Suttle was living alone in Riesel, a city in Texas, USA. The woman in her 70s could do a lot of housework herself. However, she was too old to mow her lawn(修剪草坪). She let the grass grow more than 18 inches high and it broke the law in her city. As a result, she was in danger of paying lots of money or even going to prison(监狱)! Luckily, her neighbors, the Reynolds brothers, heard the news about her on TV. They decided to do something to help.

The Reynolds brothers took their mowers and came to Mrs. Suttle's house to mow her lawn without telling her. Once they got started, others in the neighborhood saw what was going on and joined in the effort. Together they worked hard in the sun and finished mowing the whole lawn in about two hours. When Mrs. Suttle saw what her neighbors did for her, she was surprised and moved to tears. "I cannot believe this," she said. "They were so kind to spend two hours helping me and I didn't even know their names." As for the Reynolds brothers, they said they would always be ready to help her.

41. With whom did Gerry Suttle live in Riesel?

A. Her daughter.

B. Her cousin.

C. Her son.

D. Nobody.

- 42. Why was Gerry Suttle in danger of going to prison?
 - A. She was too old.
 - B. She stepped on the lawn.
 - C. She let the grass grow more than 18 inches high.
 - D. She wasn't ready to help others.

- 43. Who helped Gerry Suttle mow her lawn?
 - A. Her faraway cousin.

B. Her neighbors.

C. The police.

- D. Her children.
- 44. Where did the Reynolds brothers get the news?
 - A. On TV.

B. In the newspaper.

C. On the radio.

D. On the Internet.

- 45. What is the main idea of the passage?
 - A. A faraway cousin is better than a nearby neighbor.
 - B. A neighbor is better than a faraway cousin.
 - C. Old people needn't go to prison for breaking the law.
 - D. Old people should live alone.

C

My husband Jeff and I had dreamed about moving to the country for years. And finally, we found our own piece of paradise on Tennessee's Cumberland Plateau. We built a house and planted a big vegetable garden. Life was good.

But as most country-dwellers (乡村居住者) know, at some point you have to deal with uncooperative animals. Our mistake was thinking that because we had a dog named Heidi, we were safe.

Jeff and I returned from town one day, finding some of our new neighbors standing in our driveway. It seemed that a small group of cows had been in our street lately, and no one was sure who owned them. Fortunately, our thoughtful neighbors had come to defend our property while we were gone, driving them away.

But about a week later, we suddenly heard mooing coming from the front yard. Our beautiful vegetable garden had just been ruined by the mooing cows!

We set about finding out who owned the cows and soon learned they were from another town. A field owner was renting land to a cattleman, but he didn't keep the fence in good repair. The cows' owner apologized and paid for our damaged crops. We thought that was the end of the story.

But one day, Melissa, our neighbor from two doors away, appeared at my door. She said, "Those crazy cows are at my house. They're trying to get into the pool!" But when we got there, it turned out that the cows were just thirsty and were drinking from it. I helped Melissa drive them off and gave her the owner's name and phone number.

Either the fence was finally fixed or the owner sold them, because that was the last time we saw those cows.

46. What was the author's mistake at first?	Part B 请根据中文提示,将下列译成英语的句子补充完整,并将答案写在相应的横线上。
A. Moving to the country instead of staying in the city.	54. 将你的一些近期作品与较旧的作品做比较,你会看到你取得了多大的进步。
B. Building a house and a vegetable garden.	some recent works your older ones and you'll see how big progress
C. Thinking there would be no trouble by keeping a dog.	you've made.
D. Finding their own piece of paradise.	55. 这只蓝眼睛的猫属于我的老板,而不属于那个年轻女子。
47. Why were some of the author's neighbors standing in their driveway one day?	The cat eyes are blue belongs to my boss that young woman.
A. To make clear who owned the cows.	七、书面表达(共 15 分)
B. To search for their lost cows.	假设你是李华,外教 Ray 想在你居住的社区租一套房子,请你根据所给提示信息给他写一封
C. To find out where the cows were from.	电子邮件,介绍你所在社区的情况。
D. To defend the author's house and yard.	Name Xinhua Community
48. The author's garden	Location in the south of the city
A. didn't have any vegetables in it	Population 1,800 houses, about 6,000 people
B. attracted a lot of neighbors every day	Facilities a supermarket, a clinic, a bank, several small restaurants and several shops
C. was ruined by some cows that had broken into it	Security security guards
D. got little attention from the author and her husband	Environment a beautiful environment with 40% green area
49. Who was the owner of the cows?	People friendly and helpful
A. Melissa.	Problems no bookstore or activity center
B. A cattleman from another town.	注意:
C. A man in the author's town.	(1) 词数 80 左右(开头和结尾已给出,但不计人总词数);
D. A field owner.	(2) 可适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。
50. What can we learn from the passage?	Dear Ray,
A. The author last saw the cows in her own garden.	I'm glad to introduce my community to you.
B. Some cows tried to get into Melissa's garden.	
C. Melissa lived next door to the author.	
D. It was not clear whether the cows were sold or not.	
六、翻译(共 5 小题,每小题 2 分,共 10 分)	
Part A 请将下面的英语句子翻译成汉语,并将答案写在相应的横线上。	
51. There are three meeting rooms, each of which is equipped with a big screen.	
or. There are timee meeting rooms, each of which is equipped with a big screen.	
52. It took me nearly five years to really get a feel for this city.	Yours,
and the city.	Li Hua
53. As a salesman, I need to do everything I can to meet customers' needs.	

答案速查

第1周 Unit 1 Festivals Around the World

一、单词拼写

1. appreciate 2. bright 3. celebrate 4. expected 5. Festival

二. 单项选择

6. D 7. C 8. C 9. B 10. B 11. B 12. C 13. D 14. C 15. C 16. A 17. A 18. B 19. B 20. A

三、补全对话

21-25 CGEBD

四. 完形埴空

26. C 27. D 28. B 29. C 30. A 31. D 32. A

33. C 34. B 35. A

五、阅读理解

36. D 37. A 38. C 39. C 40. A 41. A 42. B 43. D

44. B 45. C 46. C 47. C 48. A 49. D 50. B

六、翻译

- 51. 我不善于表达自己的情感。
- 52. 这个派对是为了庆祝丰收而举行。
- 53. 春节在农历正月初一。 54. similar to 55. a symbol of

七、书面表达

略

第 2 周 Unit 2 Community Life

一、单词拼写

1. attractive 2. list 3. purpose 4. lifestyle 5. district

二、单项选择

6. B 7. C 8. D 9. A 10. D 11. B 12. A 13. C 14. A 15. C 16. B 17. B 18. C 19. A 20. B

三、补全对话

21—25 FCDBG

四 宗形博空

26. C 27. C 28. D 29. B 30. A 31. D 32. A

33. A 34. D 35. B

五、阅读理解

36. A 37. B 38. D 39. D 40. A 41. D 42. C 43. B

44. A 45. B 46. C 47. D 48. C 49. B 50. D

六、翻译

- 51. 有三间会议室,每间都配备有一个大屏幕。
- 52. 我花了将近五年的时间才真正熟悉了这座城市。
- 53. 作为一名推销员,我需要尽我所能来满足客户的需求。
- 54. Compare; with 55. whose; instead of

七、书面表达

略

第 3 周 Revision(Unit 1—Unit 2)

一、单词拼写

- $1. \ \ decorated \ \ 2. \ \ marked \ \ 3. \ \ performance \ \ 4. \ \ gym$
- 5. neighborhood 6. playful 7. location 8. gala
- 9. convenience 10. Nowadays

二、单项选择

11. C 12. C 13. D 14. C 15. D 16. D 17. C 18. B 19. A 20. A 21. A 22. B 23. A 24. A 25. B

三、补全对话

26-30 EBGDA

四、完形填空

31. A 32. B 33. C 34. D 35. A 36. B 37. C

38. D 39. A 40. D

五、阅读理解

41. A 42. B 43. C 44. B 45. D 46. B 47. B 48. C

49. A 50. D 51. B 52. B 53. A 54. D 55. D

六.翻译

56. 现如今,对于大多数家庭来说,电脑是必需品。

- 57. 小猫闹着玩地咬了我一下。
- 58. 你打算怎么庆祝父亲节?
- 59. Follow these signs 60. a symbol of

七、书面表达

略

第4周 月考1

一、单词拼写

1. bright 2. means 3. symbol 4. celebrated 5. laundry

6. harvest 7. Gala 8. locals 9. crafts 10. neighborhood

二、单项选择

11. C 12. D 13. A 14. A 15. B 16. D 17. C 18. B

19. A 20. C 21. B 22. D 23. C 24. D 25. C

三、补全对话

26—30 GDCFB

四、完形填空

31. D 32. A 33. C 34. B 35. B 36. D 37. C

38. A 39. D 40. A

五、阅读理解

41. D 42. A 43. B 44. C 45. C 46. A 47. B 48. C

49. A 50. D 51. C 52. C 53. B 54. C 55. C

六、翻译

56. 依我看,我们应该直接表达我们的感受。

57. 家庭成员应该关爱并尊重彼此。

58. 很遗憾,我们没能满足客户的需求。

59. decorated; with 60. convenience stores

七、书面表达

略

第5周 Unit 3 Artificial Intelligence

一、单词拼写

1. education 2. pros 3. improve 4. attitudes 5. practice

二、单项选择

6. B 7. D 8. A 9. D 10. C 11. A 12. C 13. D 14. A

15. B 16. D 17. C 18. B 19. C 20. A

三、补全对话

21-25 CEABD

四、完形填空

26. B 27. C 28. A 29. C 30. C 31. A 32. A

33. A 34. D 35. D

五、阅读理解

36. B 37. B 38. C 39. D 40. C 41. D 42. A 43. C 44. C 45. B 46. C 47. B 48. A 49. D 50. B